
 

No. 161                                                                                                                                                                                                       14/12/18 
 

 
 

 

ADVENT CALENDARS   Our Raffle was a great success and we hope the 
winning children have been enjoying opening their windows each day since the 1st 
of December. The raffle raised £136.89 altogether. This will be added to the 
money raised at our Tesco Bag Packing (£667) and will help to provide 3 Medical 

Outreach Units in a Developing Country. Thank you! 
 

CONFIRMATION PROGRAMME (CURRENT Y6 & Y7 PUPILS)  Catholic children / young people 
have started this preparation programme to make their Confirmation in February 2019. The 3rd 
session is on the 9th January (7pm) at school. There is an Enrolment Mass this Sunday at St 
Mary’s Church (11am) for all the candidates. They will be presented to the parish by Fr Martin. 
 

ADVENT PRAYERS  These prayer sessions continue next week at 8.45am on Monday, 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Everyone is welcome to join us. 
 

CHRISTMAS FAYRE – FRIDAY 7th DECEMBER Another very successful Fayre, thanks to the 

work of the PTFA Committee and all the parents and children who came along. The total raised 
was over £900 on the night, but we still have the funds from the Luxury Hamper Raffle to add to 
that. ……. 
 

RAFFLE: TICKETS (£1 a strip) STILL AVAILABLE FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE. The draw 
will take place on Wednesday next week and all the lucky winners will be 
informed before the end of term. 
 
GIANNA PROJECT Thank you to everyone who has brought in items for the 
Moses Basket in the Main Entrance. We will be contacting the charity 
coordinator next Wednesday so if you are intending to make a donation of ‘baby’ 
items please do so before then. 
 

GAUDETE SUNDAY   Children have been wearing PINK today in 
recognition of the third weekend of Advent this Sunday. We light the pink candle on the 
Advent Wreath and think about the JOY of Jesus’ Birth. 
 

NATIVITY PERFORMANCE  The children were perfect - as usual!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ROOFING PROJECT (PHASE 2)   Our roofing project has 

now been completed for the moment. We hope we will be able 
to have more roofing work done in Autumn 2019 and possibly 
some new windows in the Infant Hall! If you have not 
contributed towards the Building Fund please consider doing 
so. £30 per child per year (or £45 per family), which can be 
paid in one lump sum on School Money. 
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BAG PACKING – TESCO (11th December)  This went extremely well as usual and a 

total of £667 was raised towards the CAFOD Advent Appeal.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHOIR VISITS (Monday and Tuesday next week)  The children in our Choir will be going to 
Savile House and Hazleroyd care homes next week to sing the residents some of our 
favourite carols. Children can bring Christmas hats or jumpers to wear. 
 

APPLICATIONS SEPTEMBER 2019  We remind parents of potential new entrants for September 2019 

that applications have to be made online through the Calderdale Admissions Team and must be completed 
by the 15th January 2019. This applies to children born between 1st September 2014 and 31st August 2015. 

 
LETTER FROM GOVERNORS  We will be sending you the half-

termly letter from the Governing Body – this time written by 
Deacon John Walsh – at the end of next week. We hope you 
enjoy it. 
 
SPELLING ‘BEE’ FINALS  We held our School Spelling 
Competition today. Congratulations to the finalists and especially 
the very clever winners: KS1 – Zoe, Kieran and Tobias. KS2 – 
Usman, Zach, Timeo, Pranav, Suhanni, Zuzanna and Sidrah. 

 
SANTA FILM NIGHT KS1  The children are expecting to have a great time this evening. They may even 

have a ‘special visitor’!! 
 
CHRISTMAS PARTIES  The children will be having parties next week (KS1… 19th  –  KS2 ... 20th). They 
can wear party clothes on these days. KS1 teachers would be grateful for donations of crisps, cakes and 

biscuits just to give the children a token something to eat at their party. Thank you. 
 
CHRISTMAS CRAFT WORKSHOP – KS1: (Tuesday 18th Dec. 9 – 10.30am) Parents are warmly invited 

to come along and join in the fun making cards, pictures, baubles, presents etc., with your children. 
Younger siblings are also welcome. 
 
PANTO – 11th January 2019  The children will be enjoying all the fun and excitement of the Panto ‘Snow 

White’ on the first Friday back after the holiday. We will be asking for a contribution towards the cost of this 
very professional performance of £2 per child.  (Please pay on: eduspot.co.uk) 
 
SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS  Congratulations to our team, who came third in this competition last week. 
 

THANK YOU  As the term comes to a close Mr Brennan and all the children, governors and 
staff at St Mary’s would like to wish you a very Happy, Peaceful and Holy Christmas and 
New Year!  A thank you for your support and for the generous gifts and kind words we have 
already started to receive from you. They are very much appreciated. 
 

CHRISTMAS BREAK 
We break for the two week Christmas Holiday on Friday at the normal time of 3.25pm (KS1) 

& 3.30pm (KS2). We return to school on Monday 7th January 2019 at 8.55am 
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